Office of Human Resources

365 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10016-4309 212.817.7700 hr@gc.cuny.edu www.gc.cuny.edu



April 18, 2019

Memorandum

To:

Graduate Center Students Appointed as Graduate Assistants

From:

David Boxill A

Executive Director of Human Resources

Subject:

CUNY-PSC/CUNY Agreement for Summer 2019

I am very pleased to report that CUNY and the PSC/CUNY have again agreed to permit Graduate Assistant A's, B's and D's to accept summer assignments in addition to the maximum workload prescribed in Article 15.3 of the PSC/CUNY collective bargaining agreement. As a result of this agreement, Graduate Assistants may accept assignments in 2019 subject to the same summer employment limitations that exist for full-time and adjunct faculty. As a reminder, Adjuncts are limited to 105 hours of instruction except in departments with four credit courses for which a 120 hour assignment is permitted, and Non-Teaching Adjuncts cannot exceed a maximum of 175 hours. Attached is the letter of agreement for your reference.

CUNY will provide the PSC with the names and teaching assignments of all Graduate Assistants who accept summer teaching assignments in accord with the agreement. It is understood that this agreement is in effect for the summer of 2019 only,unless CUNY and the PSC/CUNY agree to its continuation.

Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact Juliet Montes, Deputy Director of Human Resources at the number above or by email at jmontes@gc.cuny.edu.

cc: Associate Provost David Olan
Interim Provost Julia Wrigley
Dean Joshua Brumberg
Vice President Matthew Schoengood
Executive Officers
Assistant Program Officers
CWF Coordinators

Ms. Anne Ellis
The Doctoral Student Council
GTF/CWF Liaisons
CPRF Coordinator
CCPF Coordinator
HCTF Coordinator

